From: Joel Donivan

To: HHC Exhibits
Subject: oppose HB 3063 - Public Testimony
Date: Thursday, February 28, 2019 2:30:05 PM

Please oppose HB 3063 and oppose any mandatory vaccination bills. Families
decline certain vaccines or do alternated schedule for specific health reasons
and these reasons should not keep kids from attending school. We are dealing
with our own families autoimmune/genetic issues and have close friends &
family who have been told by geneticists, endocrinologist to stop vaccines all
together or specific ones for them & kids because they do not know how they
may interact with these illnesses.

Also the REAL unvaccinated rate in OR is only 2.6% not 7.5% as the media
reports. The remaining 4.9% are those that have filed an exemption for only
one or two vaccines with known allergies to a specific ingredient. Please
oppose this bill as it will negatively affect children who already have medical
needs and a 1 size does not fit all... especially when dealing with the vaccine
issue. Education should not be a negotiating point for vaccines, especially when
parents are trying to make the best choices for their kid's futures.

Joel Donivan - Registered voter
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